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         JULY 

 July 1-4 International Convention 
continues                       
Las Vegas   

July 
11,12,16, 
18,19,30 

Zone/GAT Training                
(details on page 6) 

July 22 Convention Planning 
Mtg. (3pm) - Sagebrush  
Steakhouse Mocksville 

         AUGUST 

Aug 4 Awards and Installation 
District Cabinet Meeting                         
First Reformed UCC    
Lexington 

Aug 10-12 NCLI  Council of Gover-
nors, Awards Banquet 
and Board of Directors              
Holiday Inn-Crabtree 
Valley, Raleigh 

Aug 29 Brighter Visions Kickoff  
Center United Methodist 
Church  - Welcome, NC 

Lions in Action 

BEYOND THE HORIZON 
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Live-Love-Learn and Leave a Legacy 
       DG Carolyn Sprinkle     

                      

 When you read this article, I will be in Las Vegas in training for 
and being installed as the District Governor of MD31-I for the next 
12 months. The exciting part of this journey is that I love the work 
we do as Lions. Lions in North Carolina began in 1922. The census 
for the 1922-23 Lions year was 11 clubs and 525 members. The 
anxious part of the journey is the legacy of the District Governors 
who have served before me, one of which was Louis Day (Rocky 
Mount-Old District C). He organized 38 clubs during the club year 
1949-50 and became the first and only District Governor in North 
Carolina at that time to have 100 clubs in a district. In that Lions 
year, MD 31 had 11,263 members and 250 clubs. The prediction for 
the 2017-2018 Lions year unfortunately will be 6,200 members and 
280 clubs.                     
 My point is this, volunteerism has declined and continues to de-
cline nationally. In 2003, the reported percentage of the American 
population who served as volunteers was 28.8%. In 2015, that per-
centage had dropped to 24.9%. We all know this trend. We all 
know how it affects those in need. In North Carolina, 1.3 million 
people are reported as disabled and another 1.2 million are impact-
ed in some way by their needs.             
 So here is our challenge. We must ask for help – not new mem-
bers – but others like us who are passionate about helping others. 
I’m not talking about Generation Y, but Generation X and Baby 
Boomers. The combined number of these two groups accounts for 
82% of the population (2015 census) in North Carolina. Those of us 
in that 82% do not classify ourselves as senior citizens. We were 
and are looking for organizations dedicated to missions and that 
place a high premium on folks who love working with people and 
helping others. They, like all of us, need to feel valued and useful. 
They are not going to be enticed by opportunities just to stay busy. 
We are going to have to provide work for them that captures their 
imaginations, uses their skills and training and offers them opportu-
nities for leadership and ownership. 

      (Continued on page 3)        

 

BEYOND THE HORIZON 
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1VDG Jimmy Myers   
 
  It’s the good ol’ summertime, and the “dog days heat” is already here. July 4th is Independence 
Day.  The “L” in “Lions” stands for “liberty”, and the “ons” stands for “our nation’s safety”. Have 
you ever thought that our work as Lions is patriotic service to our country? It is good to honor our 
veterans.  After all, they put their lives on the line for our country.            
  I thought I would take the opportunity to honor all Lions as patriots of our country. Helen Keller 
asked us to become “knights for the blind”,  and we did. Our military today not only fights our na-
tions wars, but it is involved in humanitarian projects as well. Almost all of our projects as Lions 
have a humanitarian purpose and goal.   
 

     Have a happy 4th of July, you patriotic Lions ,     
       Jimmy Myers - First Vice District Governor 

  Brighter Visions 

 
  Happy New Lions Year District 31-I!  My 
name is Michelle Gregory, and I'll be your 
Brighter Visions District Chair for the up-
coming Lions year. I look forward to work-
ing with all of you.      
 Brighter Visions supports so many pro-
grams and services that are vital to our VIPs 
and our Lions work across the district and 
state - Camp Dogwood, the VIP Fishing 
Tournament, matching funds, our mobile 
screening unit - just to name a few.  
 Let's carry on this upcoming year, as we 
always do, to support our Brighter Visions 
campaign. District Governor Carolyn has set 
our goal to be $150,000, approximately $125 
per Lion. We have and can meet this goal. I 
have faith in all of us!      
 Please join me for our Brighter Visions 
Kickoff on Wed, August 29th. Location and 
registration forms are included in this news-
letter.   

             
   Let's Get This Party Started!!!  
     Lion Michelle 

 2017-2018-->

   

 Our 2018-2019  

  District 31-I                      

Brighter Visions 

Goal is 

$150,000 

Follow our progress  

 each month  

 

July $151,719 80.92% 100% 

June   91.67% 

May   83.33% 

Apr   
75.00% 

Mar   
66.67% 

Feb   58.33% 

Jan   50.00% 

Dec   
41.67% 

Nov   
33.33% 

Oct   
25.00% 

Sep   
16.67% 

Aug 
*KICK-
OFF*        

 
8.33% 

July START     

  District Convention News 

 District 31-I’s Convention is moving from fall to 

winter. It has been scheduled for Jan 11-13 at 

Camp Dogwood. We will be doing the Rise against 

Hunger service project again on Sunday.    

 Please note: PDG Tim Williams will be updat-

ing the banner presentation. He is requesting that 

any club with an updated banner send a new picture 

to him at twilliams6@triad.rr.com. 
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DG Sprinkle (Continued from page 1)    
         
Studies show that 42% of volunteers are approached and invited to join an organization by one of 

its members or current volunteers. The one-on-one communication is focused and powerful. My 
feelings are this: when we ask for help in a crowd of 100, everyone assumes someone else will get 
involved. When we ask a group of 10 people, we will see others stepping up. But, if we ask one-on-
one, it is hard to ignore us when we tell our story. And what better story to tell than the success of 
our “We Serve” program that has been in place for over 100 years. We must share our excitement 
and enthusiasm and what the vision and mission of Lionism has meant and continues to mean to us. 
  I look forward to our journey together. I need your help. I need your ideas. Please be in touch. 
    

    Carolyn Sprinkle, District Governor <sprinkle89@skybest.com>     
              Live, Love, Learn and Leave a Legacy          
                       

2nd VDG Donald Cobb                        

             Happy New Year!!! 

 Happy New Year??? It can’t be the New Year. It’s only July.  What is going on? Is this guy cra-
zy?                                          
 While the answer to the last question is probably yes, it really is a new year a new Lions year 
which starts July 1st. We have a new district governor, a new first vice district governor and a really 
new second vice district governor. We have new district chairs, a new Brighter Visions goal for the 
year and many of our programs start over on a new cycle.  Yes, it really is a new year for those of us 
who are Lions!                           
 What is your “New Year’s Resolution” as a Lion?  Have you made a resolution to become a 
more active Lion?  What about becoming involved in more service projects?  Is one of your resolu-
tions to invite new people to your Lions club meetings in hopes they will be interested in becoming 
new members? Are you interested in raising more funds for Brighter Visions? I think the number of 
resolutions one could have is endless!                    
 What is my New Year’s resolution for the new Lions year? As your new second vice district 
governor, I have been trying to find that out. I’ve asked several people “What does a second vice dis-
trict governor do or what should I be doing as second vice district governor?” Everyone I asked the 
question has given me the same reply, “Learn all you can this year.”  So my New Year’s resolution 
is to learn all I can about Lions and the roles of the vice district governors as well as the district gov-
ernor. Another resolution I have is to learn all I can about the clubs and their members. In other 
words, I want to learn as much about “you” as I can.  I also want to start learning those things we 
need to do to make sure our Lions clubs address the future needs of our communities.      
   As I start this journey I realize I have a lot to learn. I want to ask you to help “educate” me.  
Please feel free to share your thoughts about Lions across our district and across our state. What do 
we need to be doing that we are not doing? What do we need to stop doing that we have been doing 
for many years? Do we need to change and if so, how? CHANGE. Now that is a scary thought that 
someone would dare suggest making changes. We can’t change because that is the way we have al-
ways done it this way! We can’t possibly change anything, but we still want to our clubs to get more 
members, become stronger, do more service projects, and yes, raise more money and remain viable 
for the future.  Can we really do those things without making changes?           

            (continue on page 7)              
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Global Service   

 

Suggested Service Projects-July-Sept. 

 Donate school supplies such as hand sanitizer and 

hand tissue for teachers (your school may have a 

list of needs) 

 Collect clothes for a children’s home 

 Partner with a school, scout troop or another com-

munity organization 

 Maintain a “Little Free Library” 

 Collect used pill bottles to send to an organization 

that fills them for poor country in need* 

 Host a vision / diabetes screening 

 Assist Meals on Wheels deliveries 

 Join or start a reading program at a school or library 

 Hold a food drive 

 Join a local parade or host a festival booth 

 Adopt a highway or a police officer 

 Collect can tabs for the Leader Dog program 

 Visit nursing homes and bring treats for the resi-

dents 

 Recycle eyeglasses 

 Collect shoes, socks and underwear to restock 

school closets         
 Continue with ongoing service projects 

       Happy New Year, Lions!      

 In July, we are starting our 102nd year of Lionism. 

 One big change is the way we report service pro-

jects. Starting July 1st, MYLION for the internet will be 

available to download. I will be attending the region 

meetings to assist the transition from MYLCI. This will 

be a good time to discuss any issues that you may be 

having.             

 I am also interested in adding any service projects 

you may want to share with the district. Starting next 

month, I will divide my quarterly suggested service pro-

jects into thirds and give a short description of each. 

    Lion Ron Rich - GST Chair     
    <Casper101@windstream.net> 
 
*FYI! Many clubs were interested in the Pill Bottle Collection. 
we learned about at a Davidson County Lions Council meet-
ing. DAVIDSON MEDICAL MINISTRIES CLINIC IS NO 
LONGER ACCEPTING THE BOTTLES. If you want to recy-
cle pill bottles for medical missions, contact Matthew 25 Min-
istries, 11060 Kenwood Road, Cincinnati, OH 45242. 513-793
-6256.Their website is M25M.org. 
 
You must pay to ship the bottles to them. Please note this can 
be quite an expense. 

  Global Leadership  
  

 As your GLT (Global Leadership District Coordi-

nator), I am please to announce that GAT Training 

will be provided at each of the upcoming Zone Meet-

ings in July (See dates on page 6). This year, many at 

our new officers may be expecting officer training and 

this is the first phase of your district’s training initia-

tive. Currently, an online training program is being 

created for club Presidents, Secretaries, and Treasur-

ers. Training will also be available for any desiring 

one-on-one, in person training.        

 All clubs are encouraged to participate in the GAT 

Program. We feel that this effort is important to creat-

ing leaders who can ensure our clubs are thriving and 

will continue serving our communities, state, and in-

ternationally. Here is a brief description of the GAT. 

(See below for who from clubs should participate in 

this effort). 

 

     (Continued page 5) 

and the winner is... 
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(continued from page 4) 

Global Action Team 

Creates a unified approach to the three areas of Lions: Leadership, Membership, and Service.  

Our Goals  

To impact more than 200 million lives through service, to increase our membership to 1.7 million Lions and Leos, and to 

provide learning opportunities to more than 500,000 members by the year 2020. 

Our Vision  

We envision a day when every need in the world can be served by a Lion or Leo. We want to be the organization the world 

turns to when confronting global humanitarian challenges. 

Benefits to Clubs 

It’s club-focused. Each club has Lions serving on the GLT, GMT and GST teams, and the club president chairs the 

Global Action Team for the club. It’s a bottom-up approach that puts clubs at the center of the action. 

It’s all about teamwork. The new Global Action Team puts the entire Lions network to work for clubs. It brings the 

GLT, GMT, and GST together to support clubs. It’s a whole-club approach that can energize every club. Help is all around 

you. 

Innovative service. The GST helps clubs identify resources and use best practices to improve projects and impact. 

Quality service projects keep members coming back, and they help attract new members who are looking to serve. 

Leadership development. The GLT provides leadership development opportunities that can empower Lions to lead 

and serve their communities. Strong leaders can help drive membership, champion new service projects and ensure that 

clubs are positioned for ongoing success. 

Healthy membership. The GMT can help clubs develop effective membership programs to attract new members. 

And they can help clubs create a great membership experience that will keep new and seasoned members coming back. 

More members mean clubs can bring more service to the community. 

Leadership, membership and service impact each other. Each of these key areas influences the others. Great leaders 

can drive membership and service. Great service can inspire new service-minded people to join us and give Lions opportu-

nities to lead projects. And membership growth increases service impact and produces new leaders who can guide clubs 

into the future. 

WHAT IS EXPECTED OF YOUR CLUB 

Each club should elect or appoint the GAT members. Suggested members are the following: 

Club Level  
The club president will be the Global Action Team chairperson for the club. 
o  GLT club leadership development chairperson will be automatically filled by the club vice-president  
o  GMT club membership chairperson  
o  GST club service chairperson  

 
I encourage each club to fill these positions and club secretaries should report them in MYLCI. This will enable 
members to receive important information and updates regarding their areas.  
 
Questions?  Contact GLT District coordinator PDG George Culp  LionGeorgeCulp@gmail.com 

mailto:LionGeorgeCulp@gmail.com
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 Zone Meetings - GAT Training Schedule 
 
Zone 1 - PDG Bob Sprinkle   
(Bethlehem, Boone Area, Creston-Riverview, Dobson, Elkin,  King, Mt. Airy, North Wilkesboro, Pinnacle, Sparta, 
Taylorsville, Walnut Cove, West Jefferson, Yadkinville) 
 Thursday, July 12  - 6:30pm   

 
Smokey Mountain BBQ,  
9729 1008 S. Jefferson Avenue  W. Jefferson  336-246-6818 
 
Tuesday, July 16 - 6:00pm   

 
Central Café Family Restaurant  
(Formerly Lantern Restaurant)   
304 N. Main St.  Dobson 
   

Zone 2 - PDG Paul Bledsoe 
(Kernersville, Lake Norman, Mocksville, Mooresville, South Iredell, Troutman, West Iredell, Winston-Salem Kon-
noak Hllls, Winston-Salem Twin City Host) 

Tuesday, July 17 - 7:00pm – 8:30pm 

 

First United Methodist, Mocksville NC 
   

Zone 3 - PDG Theresa Matthews 
(Arcadia, Churchland, Davis-Townsend, Denton, Fair Grove, Hasty, Lexington Downtown, Linwood. Midway, 
Pilot, Southmont, Thomasville West Lexington, Wallburg, Welcome)  
Monday, July 30 - 6:30pm – 8:30pm 

 
Denton Masonic Lodge. - light refreshments 
South Main St Peacock Ave.                                                                      
  
  

Zone 4 - PDG George Culp 
(Cleveland, Concord, Franklin-Ellis, Gold Hill, Harrisburg, Mt. Pleasant, Odell, Rockwell, Salisbury)  
Wednesday, July 11 - 6:30pm – 8:30pm 

 

Mount Pleasant Lions Club 

8595 Park Dr, Mt Pleasant, NC 28124, USA 
 

Meal Cost $8 - Eat at 6:30 Meet at 7 
RSVP for meal by 9PM July 8th to PDG George 
  
  

Zone 5 - PDG David Shimberg 
(Charlotte Central, Charlotte South Park, Charlotte Southern, Davidson, Derita, Hickory Grove, Huntersville, Mint 
Hill, North Charlotte)      
Thursday, July 19 - 6:00pm – 7:30pm 

 
Lions Services Inc., 4600 N Tryon St, Charlotte, 28213, USA 

 

https://maps.google.com/maps?hl=en&q=First%20United%20Methodist%20Mocksville%20NC&source=calendar
https://maps.google.com/?cid=7195013305302302201
https://maps.google.com/?cid=9802216738765659308
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Welcome New Lions   

In loving memory of Lions who have died this past month  

   Information obtained from MMRs submitted to LCI   

Remember all Lions, family and friends who are in need of 

prayers at this time  

 

   

VAVS Schedule 2018  

Date Lions Club 

23-Jul Salisbury 

27-Aug Concord 

24-Sep Cleveland 

22-Oct Thomasville 

26-Nov Gold Hill 

3-Dec Pilot 

  

  
Cleo Zemke                  
VAVS-District Co-Chair 

 704-785-4478 

Don’t miss the NC VIP Fishing Tournament 2018 
 OCT 22, 23rd & 24th  
 

Register and pay fees online  
at ncvipfishing.org    

 . 
This year’s theme is the Kentucky Derby! 

Member Club 

Raeford Thomas Taylorsville 

Club  Member Sponsored by  

Bethlehem Doreen Carson Greg Conrad 

Concord Shedrick Hall George Culp 

Fair Grove David Yemm H Adams 

Huntersville Chris Profitt Joshua Shope 

King Shanda Cox Bradley Tuttle 

Lake Norman Lynne Phelps Charlotte Soutullo 

Lexington Downtown Randy Walser Mark Breeden 

Pinnacle Ernest Tadlock, III Allen Mitchell 

 2VDG Donald (continued from page 3) 

 I’ve been told I have to decide on a slogan for my term as vice district governor and then if you 
so desire as district governor. Many thoughts have been running through my head, but as yet, noth-
ing has really stood out.  What slogan would you like our district to have three years from now? Yes, 
I’m serious, I’d really like to know your thoughts on this, so please let me know any ideas you might 
have. Maybe your idea will the slogan we can use.               
 Well, I have rambled enough and probably written more than I should have. I’ll keep you posted 
on my journey, and I hope you’ll keep me posted on your journey as a Lion as well. Just remember 
that by working together, we can accomplish many things for the future. 

          Donald Cobb, Second Vice District Governor 
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Important Deadlines: 

 

   

   

  

       Camp Dogwood needs volunteers for summer 
 
 Please consider volunteering at Camp Dogwood this summer. Still needed are 4 volunteers for Ses-
sion 4 (July 1-6), 4 volunteers for Session 5 (July 8-13) and 3 volunteers for Session 7 (July 22-27). 
Meals and lodging are provided to all volunteers. This is a one week commitment and a background 
check is required of all volunteers.                     
 If you cannot come for a week, perhaps your club can provide Wednesday Night Entertainment on 
July 18, August 1 and 8 or just help serve the meal on any Wednesday night.  Let Keisha know.       
 To apply to be a Camp Dogwood volunteer, please fill out the form on the Camp Dogwood website 
here >> http://nclionscampdogwood.org/staff-volunteers/ << or if you have any other questions, please 
call our offices at 828-478-2135 ext. 229 for Camp and Retreat Director, Keisha Ramseur. 

Please make note that the PO Box has been reinstated. The address is  

PO Box 39, Sherrills Ford, NC 28673  

Important Dates:      

New Car Winner  

           2018 Camp Dogwood Raffle             

 This year’s winner of the Camp Dogwood Raffle is Sylvia Blue from Pembroke, NC  

She will have her choice of a Buick Encore, Buick Verano, GMC Terrain or GMC Canyon Truck.  

Congratulations, Sylvia, we hope you enjoy your new vehicle. 

Thank you for supporting and helping maintain Camp Dogwood for the Blind at Sherrills Ford, NC  

Where to find it on the web:                      

 nclions31I.org to find information of interest on the district level             

 http://nclionscampdogwood.org/staff-volunteers/ to  register for to volunteer for a week       

   (or contact Camp Director, Keisha Ramseur at 828-478-2135 ext. 230 or at keisha@nclionsinc.org)

 http://ncvipfishing.org/applications/ for VIP-Fishing-Tournament-Volunteer, Guest and Participant Appli-

cations 

July 11 Zone 4 - GAT Training 

July 12 Zone 1 - GAT Training 

July 16 Zone 1 - GAT Training 

July 17 Zone 2 - GAT Training 

July 19 Zone 5 - GAT Training 

July 30 Zone 3 - GAT Training 

July 25 Meal Registration for Awards Banquet 

Aug 19 Meal Registration for Brighter Visions 
Kickoff 

http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001LOrNrvvnbi5BTy1fXp6-JhKjxZ4evACuq9I0ajDyIOKIJvltvKiEOt98_1kfZ-DqNVZm8iCyIUT-CbNdcYE2_Q5fwVbZACBZfGPjrRo5SaIV3qNjEfkEdZyZmMP01nlfosQwJnIQI22gL3FH6cywnzv8a-M5KzxrdF-UX9kaYKooLlHYdSuDWw==&c=szQRIR4AgSr7tSrJ97bgSGTRFuc1opIYRXhUt3DTv
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001LOrNrvvnbi5BTy1fXp6-JhKjxZ4evACuq9I0ajDyIOKIJvltvKiEOt98_1kfZ-DqNVZm8iCyIUT-CbNdcYE2_Q5fwVbZACBZfGPjrRo5SaIV3qNjEfkEdZyZmMP01nlfosQwJnIQI22gL3FH6cywnzv8a-M5KzxrdF-UX9kaYKooLlHYdSuDWw==&c=szQRIR4AgSr7tSrJ97bgSGTRFuc1opIYRXhUt3DTv
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Harrisburg Lions Club is serving all you care to eat fish, shr imp, chicken tenders, fr ench fr ies, 

baked potato, hushpuppies, slaw, tea and dessert starting at 4 p.m. on Friday, July 6. Eat-in plates are 

$11 (Seniors $9). Take-out is $9.00 (dessert and drink not included with take-out). Call  704-455-3738 

if you have questions.           

Linwood Lions Cub will make a “Joyful Noise” on Thursday, August 9. 

Food (chicken, potatoes, broccoli and cauliflower, salad, tea and choice of 

dessert) at a cost of $7.50 begins at 6:30 p.m. and music at 7. Proceeds 

from half and half tickets and collection go to Brighter Visions.   

Winston-Salem Konnoak Hill Lions recognized Lion Gerald Gofor th 

(right) as Lion of the Year.  Congratulations! 

Riverview Lions Club would like to invite you 

to their “Do It Best” Rubber Duck Race and Fes-

tival Saturday, August 18 from 11 a.m. to 4 p.m. 

rain or shine.  The duck race begins at 2 p.m. and 

tickets are $5 each or 5 for $20.  The grand prize is $1000.  Enjoy free 

kids’ activities, parking, admission and live music.  Local vendors are welcome.  Food will be provided 

by Appalachian Senior Companion Program.  Come support this club event at Riverview Community  

Center, 11719 NC Hwy 88W, Creston, NC.  Contact Barry Hess (336-977-2157) or  Warren Miller 

(336-384-4508) for more information.  

West Iredell Lions Club repor ts a 

successful Vision and Hearing 

Screening. Pictured to the right are 

volunteer Amy and Lions Christie, 

Joan and Marsha.  

Denton Lions were happy to pro-

vide an addition to the playground 

at Harrison Park. The drums and 

rain-stick flowers will provide fun for all and are also appealing to the 

visually impaired. Thanks to the Town of Denton crew for installing and 

Denton Parks and Recreation committee for their cooperation.  

Tell us about your club events, fundraisers, service projects and honors received so that we can share them with 

your fellow Lions.                          

Email the details to ebc4986@yahoo.com or mail to Lion Elizabeth Conrad, 1270 Beck’s Nursery Rd, Lexing-

ton, NC 27292 by the 20th of each month. 

Club News and Events 
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The West Jefferson Lions Club was selected as an Ashe County recipient of the 

2018 Governor’s Volunteer Service Award. The award recognizes significant 

contributions to the community by volunteers.  This award is a very prestigious 

award. The Club was awarded a certificate of recognition along with a pin from 

the Governor.   

 

For 68 years the West J efferson Lions Club, cur rently with 27 members, has pro-

vided consistent service to Ashe County persons in need each day with the following 

ongoing projects: 

 

Collected over 1000 pairs of used eye glasses to be professionally refurbished and dis-

tributed to 3rd world countries. 

Provided eye examinations and glasses as needed to children and adults at no cost in cooperation with the local optometrists.             

Contributed to Brighter Vision project to assist with vision needs statewide. 

Conducted a free eye screening  at the Senior Services Center using the mobile screening unit, staffed by Lions members and an op-

tometrist who is a member of this club with referrals were made as needed. 

Provided monetary gifts to Leader Dog, NC Clinical Eye Research, the Deaf/Blind Retreat at Camp Dogwood, Pro-

ject Graduation, Ashe County High School Band and JROTC .                                    

Supported the local Medical Assistance Program which supplies free medicine to qualifying individuals.              

Provided an all expense paid week of fun and recreation at Camp New Hope for the family of a terminally ill child .                            

Displayed 200 American Flags in Jefferson and West Jefferson five times each calendar year (pictured above). Main-

tained sales booths in 4 different businesses to provide public access to brooms made by the Industries of the Blind.      

Organized community outreach programs including both the Holiday Parade in West Jefferson and the Christmas Tree 

5K Run.                                                   

Participated in the Stop Hunger Now program by assisting in the assembly of 25000+ meals for overseas consumption. 

Provided manpower for several parking details in the public arena. 



Brighter Visions Kickoff – August 29, 2018 
  For ALL Lions and guests   

 

Meal* at 6 p.m. 

Program at 7 p.m. 

 

*Baked bone in chicken breast, salad, scalloped      
potatoes, roll, homemade desserts, tea, coffee, 

water 
 

Center United Methodist Church  
  Christian Fellowship Center   

186 Center Church Road, Lexington, NC 
 

DEADLINE: August 19, 2018 

Meal Registration 

Name: _________________________________ 

Name: _________________________________ 

Name: _________________________________ 

Name: _________________________________ 

Name: _________________________________ 

Name: _________________________________  

Number for Meals ___ X $11  

Amount Enclosed _______________  

Please make checks payable to:  

     Welcome Lions Club 

Mail payment to:           

       Lion Michelle Gregory                     

 District 31-I Brighter Visions Chairperson  

           650 Center Church Road    

                 Lexington, NC 27295  

Awards and Installation – August 4, 2018 
Meal Registration 

Name: _________________________________ 

Name: _________________________________ 

Name: _________________________________ 

Name: _________________________________ 

Name: _________________________________ 

Name: _________________________________  

Number for Meals ___ X $15 

Amount Enclosed _______________  

Please make checks payable to:       

      District 31-I 

Mail payment to:            

      Lion Robyn Cauble     

       District 31-I Cabinet Treasurer          

            32564 Bridge Road                     

            Mt. Pleasant, NC 28124  

  For ALL Lions and guests   

Awards  TBD 

Meal* TBD 

Installation TBD 
 

    District Cabinet Meeting TBD   
    

 
*Chicken and ham, potatoes, green beans,  

dessert, beverages 
 

First Reformed UCC 
Fellowship Hall (E. 1st St. entrance) 
104 E. Center Street, Lexington, NC 

 

 
DEADLINE: July 25, 2018 



District 31-I Newsletter is published monthly.  

DEADLINE for inclusion of articles is the 20th of each 
month if by email. Cost of producing and distributing this 
publication is paid from member dues received.  

Newsletters sent by e-mail are available on the day of publi-
cation. USPS mailings are received a week after publication 
and cost a minimum $.50 cents to mail; and, depending on 
the number of pages in each edition, could cost $.71 to $.92 
cents per issue to mail. 

All articles, announcements, etc., for inclusion in the Dis-
trict 31-I Newsletter should be sent to:        
 Lion Elizabeth Conrad,          
 1270 Beck’s Nursery Road, Lexington, NC 27292  
 or ebc4986@yahoo.com.         
 Please send all submissions as a Word document and 
pictures in a separate .jpg file.  Mail to arrive by the 20th of 
the month. 

Address corrections or additions for USPS or e-mail should 
be sent to Lion Ron Staley, 7935 Altacrest Drive, Concord, 
NC 28027 or rstaley@carolina.rr.com. 

International Association of           
Lions Clubs 

 Lion Carolyn Sprinkle                         
District Governor, 31-1 North Carolina             

722 Folger Road                                             
Sparta, NC 28675  


